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February 18, 2023

Welcome!  We are blessed as a community to have you’re here today. What happens in 
a worship gathering is meant to be meaningful, uplifting and strengthening for your soul.  
However, the Sabbath morning gathering is not a substitute for personal private time with 
the Lord. Both matter but the private one on one times with God are so very important.  Be 
reminded of the words to the classic ‘Quiet Place’ hymn:

“There is a quiet place, Far from the rapid pace where God can soothe my troubled mind. 
Sheltered by tree and flower, There in my quiet hour with Him my cares are left behind. 
Whether a garden small, Or on a mountain tall, 
New strength and courage there I find; Then from this quiet place 
I go prepared to face a new day with love for all mankind.”

Welcome

Worship 9:30am



WHAT TO EXPECT THIS WEEK

www.facebook.com/beavertonadventist

www.vimeo.com/beavertonsda

Podcast@ iTunes, Google Play, iHeart Search: Beaverton Adventist

www.beavertonsda.com

Sa TODAY
9:30 am Worship Service

11:00 am Sabbath Small Groups
5:42 pm Sabbath Ends

S FEB  19     

M FEB  20

T FEB  21
9:00 am Community Services

W FEB  22
6:00 pm Pathfinders
7:00 pm Women’s Ministry Bible Study

Th FEB  23
7:00 pm Adult Bible Study

F FEB  24
6:30 pm Bible Basics Groups
5:51 pm Sabbath Begins

Sa FEB  25
9:30 am Worship Service

11:00 am Sabbath Small Groups
5:52 pm Sabbath Ends



1.	 2022 Giving Statements The 2022 Giving Statements were emailed and 
mailed out on January 25.  If you need a statement, and did not receive one, 
you may contact the church treasurer at treasurer@beavertonsda.com. 

2.	 Thank you to our Social Committee Thank you to everyone who worked 
to put on our Valentine’s Vespers and Game Night. We had a wonderful 
night of fellowship and celebrating God’s love for us. 

3.	 Memorial Service for Dennis Hickethier Our former Beaverton church 
member, Dennis Hickethier passed away on Feb 6 in a tragic logging truck 
accident near Vernonia. Dennis has gratuitously provided our Barn Party 
hay ride trailer for about 30 years, ending in about 2015, when he had to 
sell it. The Memorial Service for Dennis will be Sunday, Feb 19, at 2 pm, 
at Hoodview SDA Church, and will be Live Streamed through their Live 
Stream Channel at  www.youtube.com/c/hoodviewchurch.

4.	 Pastors Josh and Sara’s Farewell Gift: Holy Land Trip Support We 
want to show our appreciation to Pastor Josh and Pastor Sara for the many 
blessings they have brought to our church family during their time here at 
Beaverton. Josh and Sara have a dream of traveling to the Holy Lands 
together in a few years. These trips are life changing but are expensive. 
Let’s contribute to a fund to give them a boost as they save towards this 
opportunity.  We may not be able to cover all the cost but we can help them 
get off to a good budget start! If you would like to contribute to a gift of ap-
preciation, you are able to make donations to the “Pastor Appreciation” fund 
by marking a tithe envelope or looking for the designated fund in Adventist 
Giving online.

5.	 Night of Worship and A Farewell Party for the Withers Our entire church 
family is invited to join us for a Night of Worship gathering on Feb 25th at 
5:30pm. Come engage with praise music and fellowship in our sanctuary. 
Immediately after the Night of Worship time, come down to the Fellowship 
Hall for a Farewell Party for the Withers Family.

6.	 New Office Assistant search! Our current Office Assistant, Delicia, will be 
moving on to a new position as an RN. The church is actively looking for 
possible candidates to fill this position. If you have interest in the position,  
or have someone to recommend, please e-mail office@beavertonsda.com 
to let us know.  

7.	 Women’s Ministry Bible Study Join the Women’s Ministry group for a 4 
part Bible study using “The Prayer of Jabez.” Meet in the Tualatin room on 
Wednesday evenings from 7pm - 8:15 pm, starting Feb 22. Study guide is 
available on Amazon or through Chris Altorfer - 503-849-1311.

ANNOUNCEMENTS



ANNOUNCEMENTS (CONT.)
8.	 Junior League of Portland Essentials Drive Jana Piper is working with 

the Junior League of Portland to support their Essentials Drive for surviviors 
of human trafficking. Through the month of Feb there will be a bin in the 
Foyer to collect undergarments for all genders of all sizes, personal hygiene 
products, and toiletries. Wish Lists are available on the app. 

9.	 Dining Room Table and Chairs Needed We have newer attendee of the 
Beaverton Church who is a single mother and in need of a dining room table 
and chairs for herself and 3 children. If you are able to help with this, please 
contact Clara Kelly at 503-332-6325.

10.	Bible Basics Classes We have started two different classes for kids ages 
9-18. Pastor Sara leads out in a class for the Junior age division (~9-11) and 
Pastor Josh leads the class for Jr High/High School age division (12-18). 
This is a small group for youth who want to dig deeper into the Bible. Over 
the course of 6 weeks participants will receive an introduction to God & Je-
sus as our friends; an introduction on how to read the Bible; and invitations 
to accept God’s gift of friendship, forgiveness and eternal life. For those 
interested in baptism this is a great next step. An RSVP to Pastor Sara 
(541-880-8308) would be handy to make sure we have the right amount 
of materials but not necessary. Classes are on Fridays @ 6:30pm at the 
church. See the app for the schedule. 

11.	Adult Bible Study A midweek Bible Study is now available on Thursdays 
from 7pm - 8pm in the Tualatin Room. We’re excited to invite you on an in-
sightful journey as we explore the “Foundations of Faith” series from Amaz-
ing Facts. Learn more about how our faith is built on hearing God’s Word, 
why keeping the Sabbath shows loyalty to Him, and get a glimpse at what 
His second coming holds. This series will be an incredible opportunity for 
us all to draw closer together in Christ upon these timeless truths - don’t 
miss out!

12.	Do you view Pastor Rodney’s ‘One Takes’?  Once every two weeks Pas-
tor Rodney sends out on the app a short video devotional with the hopes of 
encouraging your faith in God. If you haven’t been in the rhythm of watching 
them we invite you to consider doing so. The idea of ‘One Takes’ is that he 
tries to hit record and share his thought in only one attempt to keep things 
simple and authentic. They typically arrive in the church app bi-weekly on 
Wednesdays at 6:45p and then again on Fridays at 12:45p. If you are not 
getting the notification be sure to turn on notifications in the app. Just tap 
on the three horizontal lines in the upper left hand corner, tap ’Notifications’ 
and then make sure the toggle is selected to show green for ‘General’.  
Otherwise, you can also tap the ‘Media’ button on the center/bottom of the 
home screen and the entire ‘One Take’ archive is available.  



ANNOUNCEMENTS (CONT.)
13.	Sponsor a 2023 Floral Arrangement There are changes to the floral sign 

up process! Starting in 2023, you are able to sign up to sponsor flowers via 
the app or by contacting Sandra Duke. We will no longer have a sign up 
calendar posted. Arrangements can be sponsored for 1st and 3rd Sabbaths 
each month. Contact Sandra via email at sandraduke@gmail.com or via 
phone at 971-269-6940.

14.	Transfer your Membership to Beaverton Has Beaverton SDA Church be-
come your new church home? Let us help you get your church membership 
transferred into our congregation! Email the office at office@beavertonsda.
com to notify us that you would like to start the membership transfer pro-
cess. Our clerk will reach out to get things started.

15.	Beaverton Adventist Church App - If you would like to be in the commu-
nication loop of our local church community then you will need to get set up 
with the app.  Please get connected by going to www.beavertonsda.com to 
discover guidance on the homepage or by going to your smart phone’s App 
Store and search by typing exactly “Beaverton Adventist Church” with the 
quote marks. IMPORTANT NOTE: When prompted to accept notifications 
select ‘Allow Notifications’ in order to be in the flow of communication. 

16.	Beaverton Adventist Church App UPDATES- If it seems that you are no 
longer receiving notifications from the church app, go to the “hamburger” 
icon (upper left) and select Settings > Notifications and check that the de-
sired notification categories are enabled. In particular, the General category 
should be enabled, others are optional. 

17.	Church Library is temporarily closed Our church library will be closed 
temporarily for inventory and reorganization. If you currently have a library 
item checked out, you may return the item on the due date. Should you 
have any questions, please contact Liz Saufley at: 503-830-1377. 

18.	Happy February Birthdays! A list of February birthdays is available at the 
Welcome Desk.



PRAISES & REQUESTS 
	■ Please pray for Dennis Dietz and his family.  Dennis’ wife of 55 years passed 

away after a long struggle with a serious illness.  Let’s support this family 
with loving prayers. 2/11

	■ Prayer requested for the family of Dennis Hickethier, a former member of 
our church, who was killed in a truck accident on 2/6. Dennis has many 
extended family here at Beaverton. May God bring comfort in their sorrow 
and peace for the future. 2/11

	■ Update from Terry and Sallie Settle for their niece, Karma. She was taken 
back to surgery this morning for a procedure to plug a spinal leak which 
has been giving her spinal headaches. Continue to lift her up in prayer for 
complete recovery. She greatly appreciates our prayers. 2/11

	■ Update for Jan Pullen. She is now home and will be having some additional 
tests to help determine the appropriate next step. She has rallied some and 
needs our ongoing prayers.  2/11

	■ Prayer requested by Harry Dexter for the family of his close friend, Dick 
Soule, as they grieve his death last week. May God bless them with peace 
and strength. 2/11

	■ Please continue to pray for our former Pastor Eric Kreye, as he is recovering 
from an illness complicated by a bad reaction to an antibiotic. May his 
strength be renewed and health restored. 2/11

	■ Update for our former Pastor David Schmidt, as he is recovering from 
Open Heart surgery and a post-operative stroke. He is being transferred to 
RIO today for additional therapy. May he be  blessed with full healing and 
recovery.  2/11

	■ Mark Wagner has requested that we pray for his daughter, Kacie.  
Circumstances or concerns are not made known. However, God knows and 
stands ready to bless. 1/21

	■ Edith Carcagno requests prayer for her dear friends, Bill & Carol Markley.  
“We’re thankful Bill’s condition has significantly Improved. Praise to God! 
Carol underwent more tests for her cancer recently. She is frightened and 
anxious, please Pray for her.  She needs our Prayers Urgently.”  1/21

	■ Cindy Mohr requests prayer for Shirley Foster.  (Her son had kidney transplant 
recently.) Shirley was admitted to the hospital on Friday with stomach pain 
and bleeding. The doctors have not yet given a diagnosis. Please pray for 
wisdom for the doctors and courage for Shirley.  1/21

	■  A non-attending member, who wishes to remain private, is struggling with 
kidney disease and extremely low hemoglobin. She would appreciate the 
prayers of the Church.  1/21



PRAISES & REQUESTS 
	■ Update on Aria: Here is what Cesar had to report: “Hello, I wanted to share 

the great news we got today from our granddaughter’s MRI results. Doctors 
said she is cancer free, and the tumor is healing and disappearing. Doctors 
are amazed at her progress and how well she is doing. Thanking our Father 
in Heaven for answering our prayers. God is great.” Many praises to our 
God. 1/14

	■ “A wounded Heart: My niece, Elana Mitchell passed away January 5th 
unexpectedly. She was 44. Pray Jesus’s love will encompass all individuals 
affected by this loss. Especially Lefa and Keith and siblings. Thank you.  
Harry Dexter. “ 1/7

	■ Prayer is requested by James, for his wife and their marriage. May God 
bless their relationship and restore their love. 1/7

	■ Pray for all of those who have been affected by the war in Ukraine. Lives 
lost on both sides, families torn part, cities destroyed, overwhelming 
destruction, such evil on display.  God, please bring a quick end to this 
conflict, heal those nations, we pray.

	■ Prayer requests will remain on the list for three weeks unless an update is 
provided. An update or a request to remain on the list is needed past those 
3 weeks. Thank you.

PRAYER ALERTS
If you would like to receive Prayer Alerts you can join via two methods at 
this time:
App Option (Best) - Inside the Beaverton Adventist Church app locate the 
’Settings’ menu by touching the 3 horizontal lines on the upper left of your 
screen, choose ’Notifications’ and then toggle to green the ‘Prayer Alert’ 
option.  
Email Option - Send an e-mail to prayergroup+subscribe@beavertonsda.
com and follow the instructions in the confirmation e-mail. 



FEB 2023 JAN 2023 YTD(JAN)
Budgeted $26,336 $26,336 $26,336
Received $14,436 $25,711 $25,711
Needed/Surplus $11,900 $625 $625
NOTE: Tithe money does not fund the $26,336 needed each 

month to operate the local church and its ministries. 
Offering Focus This Week: Local Church Budget
Offering Focus Next Week: Oregon Conference Youth Support
Called to Grow: $1,184,563 donated.

FINANCES

PHASE 2
DEBT REDUCTION

CALLED TO GROW
GROWING TO SERVE

$$

Interest Charged Interest Saved*
* In comparison to the scheduled life of the loan

Original Loan: $575,000 Principal BalancePrincipal Paid

$30,219 $196,816

  250,216  324,784

Deacon On Duty: Paul Rasmussen			         
			         Cliff Hickethier 

Pastoral Assistants On Duty: Bret McKay
					       Milt Villegas
					       Donna Dondino			     
                                                  

AdventistGiving.org (Beaverton Adventist Church)


